Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

November 16, 2016
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor Village Hall, at 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 16th of November, 2016 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor

Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee

Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Bryan Zirman, Trustee
Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
Absent

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk

Public Hearing to Amend the Special Use Permit for St. Theresa’s Church
Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to open the public hearing.  

The Board entered the Planning Board recommendation into the record.  

There were no public comments.  

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to close the public hearing.  

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution as amended:

WHEREAS, by Resolution adopted October 3, 1996, the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor issued a Special Use Permit for continued operation as a place of worship (“Special Use Permit”) to St. Theresa Catholic Church (the “Owner”) located at 1394 Pleasantville Road (the “Premises”); and

WHEREAS, the Special Use Permit has been amended from time to time; and

WHEREAS, the use included the operation by the Archdiocese of New York of a not-for-profit nursery school at the Premises, which school use was discontinued by the Archdiocese of New York in 2013; and

WHEREAS, commencing in or about September 2016, a not-for-profit private nursery school known as Little Hands Little Feet (the “Nursery School”) commenced operation of a nursery school at the Premises; and

WHEREAS, by application dated October 21, 2016, the Owner has applied for an amendment of the Special Use Permit to permit the operation of the Nursery School at the Premises; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to Village Code Section 220-6(C), the Board of Trustees referred the application for amendment of the Special Use Permit to the Planning Board for report and recommendation; and
WHEREAS, at its meeting of November 9, 2016, the Planning Board reviewed the application for amendment of the Special Permit Use Permit as referred and issued a recommendation that the Board of Trustees approve the amendment to the Special Use Permit to permit the operation of the Nursery School for reasons stated in said recommendation memo, a copy of which is annexed hereto and incorporated herein; and
WHEREAS, pursuant to Village Code Section 220-6(C), the Board of Trustees held a duly notice public hearing on November 16, 2016, at or about 8:00 pm at which time the public was invited to provide comments on the Special Use Permit; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees has reviewed a Short Environmental Assessment Form submitted by the Applicant and has determined that the Project is an Unlisted action in accordance with the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act (“SEQRA”). 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT, in accordance with SEQRA, the Board of Trustees hereby determines that the proposed action will not have a significant impact upon the environment as it will not significantly alter the existing use of the Premises and it will not have an adverse impact upon the character of the area; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the Special Use Permit is hereby amended to permit the operation of the not-for-profit Nursery School and said Special Use Permit is hereby renewed and extended retroactively to October 3, 2018; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT should the Church desire to renew this Special Use Permit for another five year period, the Church shall be responsible for requesting the renewal at least sixty (60) days prior to the expiration of the Special Use Permit; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the Special Use Permit incorporates the findings and conditions set forth in the Planning Board’s recommendation memo and provisions of the application of the Church, and any substantive change in the operation of the Nursery School, or the use of the Property overall shall place the Special Use Permit and any associated Certificate of Occupancy in jeopardy and subject to revocation by the Village; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT except as otherwise provided herein, all other terms and conditions of the Special Use Permit as amended and renewed from time to time shall remain in full force and effect.
Board of Trustees Announcements by Trustee Zirman
Mayor Sullivan thanked everyone that attended and took part in the Veterans Day Medal of Honor Event.  

· The Library has hosted a number of programs that were very well attended.  For information on upcoming programs, please review their brochure online.  
· The Village was voted one of the top 20 safest communities in the country and number one in the county.  
· The Police and Fire Department have had a number of calls.  Thank you for all that you do.  
· The new firetruck will be delivered in the next couple of weeks.  
· Registration is underway for Recreation Programs.  
· The Winter Brochure will be available next week.  
Village Managers Report
· The shredder event was a huge success.  
· The pavilion work has begun.  

· The work at 9A and North State Road is waiting on Westchester County.  

· The project at the Birritella’s corner will begin soon.  

· Con Edison has completed their gas main work and paving needs to be done.  

· Anyone that wants to file a building permit to meet the deadline for the accessory building local law needs to do so by December 31, 2016.  

· Neighborhood Park work is nearly completed.  

· The Holbrook Sewer Project is moving along well.  

· Fall sports are coming to a close and the fields will be winterized.  

· The first lap of leaf pickup is almost done.  

· Taxes are due by January 3, 2017.  

Public Comments

There were no public comments
Election Resolution for Annual Village Election 2017

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the annual Village Election will be held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor on Tuesday, March 21, 2017 between the hours of 6:00am and 9:00pm during which the polls will be open.  
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the following Village Offices are to be elected at the annual Village Election of March 21, 2017 for the terms as set forth herein:

Office


Term
Mayor


2 Years

Trustee (2)

2 Years
Village Justice
4 Years

Authorize Village Manager to Execute an Amendment to an Agreement with New York State Department of Transportation to Adjust the Snow and Ice Agreement for 2015-2016

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute an agreement with the New York State Department of Transportation to amend the Indexed Lump Sum Municipal Snow and Ice Agreement for the period from July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016.
Minutes

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of the October 19, 2016 Regular Meeting and the October 26, 2016 Special Meeting.  
Adjournment
The Board stated they would reconvene their work session briefly.  

The work session scheduled for Wednesday, November 23, 2016 has been canceled.  The next regular meeting and work session will be held on December 7, 2016 beginning at 7:00pm.  

The Board wished everyone a happy and healthy Thanksgiving.  

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:30pm.  
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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